County of Ventura MARK A. LUNN
COUNTY CLERK AND RECORDER County Clerk and Recorder

Registrar of Voters

JAMES B. BECKER
December 11 ! 2012 Assistant County Clerk and Recorder

TRACY D. SAUCEDO

Assistant Registrar of Voters

Board Of Supervisors Elections Division

f 800 S. Victoria Avenue
County of Ventura Ventura, CA 93009-1200
800 South Victoria Avenue Phone: (805) 654-2664

Fax: (805) 648-9200

Ventura, CA 93009

Subject: Receive and File Certification of the Presidential General Election Held
on November 6, 2012

Recommendation: Receive and file Certification of the Presidential General Election
held on November 6, 2012 and the attached exhibits.

Fiscal/Mandates Impact: There is no fiscal impact relative to this action.

Discussion:

Attached are the Certification of the Results of the Presidential General Election issued
on November 29, 2012 (Exhibit 1), Certification of Elections Official for the Presidential
General Election (Exhibit 2), and Official Final Election Summary for the General
Election (Exhibit 3), held on November 6, 2012, which was certified on November 29,
2012. The final date allowed by law for certification was December 4, 2012.

This letter has been reviewed by the County Executive Office, Auditor-Controller’'s
Office, and County Counsel.

If you have any questions regarding this item, please call me at 654-2266.

MARK A. LUNN, CEzA

Clerk Recorder/Registrar of Voters

Attachments:

Exhibit 1: Certification of the Results of the Presidential General Election
Exhibit 2: Certification of Elections Official

Exhibit 3: Official Final Election Summary
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